WHITE WOMAN LANE SCHOOL Issue 34 Week Ending Friday 17" June 2016
White Woman Lane, Sprowston, Norwich. NR6 7JA
Telephone: 01603 419203  Fax: 01603 424651

Email: office@whitewomanlane.norfolk.sch.uk
“u Website: www.whitewomanlane.norfolk.sch.uk
i_’ Twitter: @whitewomanlane

Best News...

Dear Parents/ Carers,

The Week Ahead
Mon 13" - Fri 17"  Year 6 Whitlingham Trip (daily)

Mon. 13™ - Year 5/6 Jumping Club Lunchtime (before second sitting)
Gardening Club 3.15 - 4.15pm
Dance 3.20 - 4,20pm
¥r 5/6 Korfball 3.20 - 4.15pm

Tues. 14™ - Guitars lessons (am)
Relay Baton Club Lunchtime (before second sitting)
Yr 5/6 Korfball Lunchtime (after first sitting)
Drums (pm) Mobile
Athletics 3.20 - 4.30pm

Wed. 15™ - Guitars lessons (am)
Keep it Moving Club School Hall 8.30am
Relay Baton Club Lunchtime (before second sitting)
Yr 4,5 and 6 Cross Country Lunchtime (before second sitting)
Keyboard lessons (pm) Mobile
Woodwind lessons (pm) ICT Suite
Skillforce 4.30pm finish

Thur. 16™ - Children’s University Graduation (invite only)
Korfball Year 3/4 Lunchtime (after first sitting)
Samba Club School Hall 3.15 - 4.30pm
Drums (pm) Mobile
Tennis Yr 4 3.20 - 4.20pm

Fri. 17" - 'Sing Up' Concert St Andrews Hall 2.00pm

Skillforce camp

Dates for Your Diary:
Friday 2¢*™ June - Non uniform day (see below)

- Korfball Tourhament years 546
Monday 27" June - Deadline for Scholastic orders
Wednesday 29 June (PM) - Children’s {Jniversity Graduation (For those with up t0 100 hours)
Thursday 30" June (PM) - Children’s {niversity Graduation (Year 6 only )
Friday 8 July Summer - WWL Summer BBQ.
WIC 12 July - End of year Assertive Mentoring meetings
Thursday 14 July - SkillForce awards ceremony

HOUSEPOINT TOTALS

THE ATTENDANCE cUP

Buckingham (6reen) 224 Total - 60 Was awarded to
Balmoral (Blue) 290 Total - 82 4s
Sandringham (Yellow)379 Total - 63 With attendance of 99.26 %
Windsor (Red) 336 Total - 95

For the week 23™ - 27 May 2016
Congratulations to Sandringham this week!
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GOLDEN BOOK AWARD

Congratulations to the following pupils for providing us with
‘WOW'’ moments and for being entered into our Golden Book;

[

Katy Youngman, Harryg flammond, Hiopg Rogers, Connor Brown
and Thomas Sartain.

Sincere apologies to the following pupils who gained their Golden Book certificates
before half term but were not mentioned in Best News:

Frankey Watling, Pigree Saunders, Scarlett Smith, Paisy Wigder
(twicel), Evig Pickerson (twieel), Tabitha Tobias (twice!), Macauley
Gamble, Zehra Hameed, Tyler dramendia, Calli dtkins, Brooke
Allgn-Gard, lsucy Savage, Tilly Watkins, lauregn Hailgs, Rhianna
Tibbs, Breana Rudd, Ben Stibbon, Owen Pamplin, Faith Gouget,
Raia Mager-Brink, Nell McGuinngss, Caitlin lsoombe, Liberty
Millins, Thomas Sgago, Owen Berry and Kigran Pegg

Well done everyone, keep it up!

LIBRARY AND STAGE BOOK AMINESTY

T =,

——— Please check to see if you have any Stage or Library books at home =~ ~——
and return them to school ASAP. No questions asked, we just need y
them back on the shelf! This will be extremely helpful as we will be 7

undertaking a stock check in July. ~—

(

Thank you for your cooperation.

HEAD LICE

We have had some reports that head lice have returned! The only way they can be
controlled is if every parent checks their child’s hair and if head lice are present, treats the
child.

Head lice are well camouflaged and hide when disturbed by combing. They do not always
cause itching particularly when recently arrived on the head. They may also be few in
number and a quick inspection is unlikely to detect them.

Use conditioner and a fine toothed comb, checking the comb for lice after each stroke as
you work through the hair section by section, so that the whole head is combed through.
Rinse out the conditioner and repeat the combing procedure in the wet hair.

If you find lice, treat using lotions obtainable from a pharmacist or by using the wet
combing method.
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TALK HOMEWORK ¢ WOW WORDS

Each week we send a Talk Homework activity and ‘Wow' Words home and we would be
very grateful for your support.

We are trying to help all our children develop excellent speaking and listening skills,
which in turn will help them with their writing. “If a child can't say a sentence then they
can't write it either!"

Please spend at least 10 minutes talking with your child about the questions below;
More than 70 new emosjis have been approved for release this month.

Among them are characters rolling around laughing on the floor, cartwheeling, dancing, sneezing
and even a ‘person’ face-palming. Joining the collection is also: bacon, pancakes, a gorilla, a rhino,
a lizard, a shark and a butterfly. Sports have made the line up too with: wrestling, water polo,
handball and fencing to be included.

Do you like to use emojis? Which ones are your favourite? Why do you think that people like to
use them? If you could make an emoji to be included in the new release what would it be?

In Big Talk, we use ‘WOW’ Words to improve our vocabulary
and ‘big up’ our sentences to make them more interesting
Our ‘WOW’ Word this week is;

Ideograms
(Emojis, smileys, emoticons, kaomojis, electronic emotions, pictorial emotions. )

Please encourage your child to use this word,
in the right context, as much as possible.

Maths App of the Week!

Mathdoku+ (Tapps Tecnologia de Informacao Ltda)

A logic game mix of sudoku and maths sums.
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Reguest for dondations

The Friends would be very grateful to-receive your donations of
wnwanted wine gift bagy to-be used. on one of their stally at this yeow's
Sumuner BBQ! Thank yow!

DISCO (WS children only)

- g ,AH
This evening 7.00 — 9.00pm "‘310 2
The disco begins at 7.00pm and the children will not be let into school before then, so " F& ’
please ensure children do not arrive at school before this time. The main school entrance by L4
the office is the door to use. Parents coming by car should note that, for safety reasons, the v o -

school car park cannot be used to drop children off. Please be aware that the side gates will
be locked. The Friends charge £1.00 for entrance and children can bring some pocket money
to buy drinks and snacks throughout the evening.

All pupils must be collected at the end of the evening by an adult. Children leave the hall through the
main entrance and we suggest you meet your children in the car park and by the main school gate.
The school gate is closed so cars cannot use the car park at the end of the disco. We stagger the
finish to make it a little easier to reunite parents and children as follows:

e Year 3 will leave at 8.50pm
o Year 4 will leave at 8.55pm
o Years 5 and 6 will leave at 9.00pm.

Parent helpers are always welcome. If we do not get sufficient support from parents we may need to
cancel the disco for health and safety reasons. Many staff attend these events but not the whole staff,
so we, and the Friends committee, need help! If you are able to support this event, speak to one of
the parents on the friends committee or just leave your details at the school office and you will be

contacted!
SUMMER BBQ
Friday 8™ July 6.00 - 9.00pm

Our Friends' Committee is working very hard to organize the popular school summer BBQ. On
the night we will need some help to make sure it can be fun for everyone who attends.
Can you help?

Please complete the slip and return to school if you can help for a part of the evening.

Thank you in anticipation of your support.

I can help during the following periods (please tick the relevant slot/s)

- -

4.00pm to 5.00pm 5.00pm to 6.00pm

6.00pm to 7.00pm () 7.00pm to 8.00pm O
8.00pm to 9.00pm 9.00pmto 10.00pm ()
- |
CONTACT NO. .ot eeeeeee e eeeeees s eeee e
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NON UNIFORM DAY

Friday 24™ June -
All children may attend school in non- uniform on Friday 24™ June 5 ,
But a fine will need to be paid! p—.

Pupils in Years 5 and 6 will be required to donate a bottle for the Bottle Stall Tombola at the
Summer BBQ as a fine and pupils in Years 3 and 4 are asked for donations for the general Tombola
Stall. If you would like to make donations in addition to the fine payable for not wearing school
uniform we would be extremely grateful.

For your chance to win £100 worth of book tokens

ft%i:: SPREAD to spend yourself plus £5000 for the school
t . THEWORD please go to:

http://www.nationalbooktokens.com/schools

&

WHITLINGHANM TRIP

Each day the children will need to bring:

Plenty to drink (not fizzy and no glass bottles please)

Lunch and snacks

Waterproofs

2 sets spare clothes plus plastic bag for any wet clothes

1 pair of trainers on their feet which they will keep dry, and 1 pair of
old trainers for the water.

2 Towels

e Sunscreen

I suggest that the children wear old T shirts, sweatshirts (it can be
cold by the water), and shorts or tracksuit bottoms depending on
the weather. Avoid jeans as denim is uncomfortable when wet.

-~ If your child requires any medication during the day please ensure
that it is named and labelled with the correct dosage. Your child
should hand it to their group leader at the beginning of each day.

Strength to Strength

REFRESHER COURSE

There will be a refresher course open to parents who have previously attended any of the
'Strength to Strength’ parent support groups.
The sessions will be run by Natalie Brown, Parent Support Advisor, 1pm- 3pm on the
following dates:
Fridays 17™ and 24™ June in The Lodge, White Woman Lane School;
Friday 1°" and 8™ July at Lodge Lane Infant School.
Please contact Natalie at: nbrownSfrr@nsix.org.uk for further details/bookings.
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% STARS OF THE WEEK %

John Nundy 3B
For a fantastic performance at WWL's got talent and making all of 3B proud.
Poppy Powell 3B
For showing great thinking about survey questions in ICT this week.
Ahmet Oz 3C
For his brilliant piece of unaided writing. Ahmet remembered to use all the features of an explanation text.
Well done!
Joshua Wicks 3C
For always thinking of others and being a great friend to the class.
Harvey Bradford 3S
For really challenging himself in our Science lessons all week and using Scientific vocabulary in class discussions.
Angel Griggs 3S
For being an extremely helpful and kind member of 3S. In particular, helping Mrs Williams during PE.
Tegan Brickley 4P
For always learning her spellings and working hard in Literacy.
Izzy Williams 4P
For being an exceptional student at all times.
Josh Burgess 4SR
For excellent Science work, discussion and retention.
Lily Beer 56
For showing a good understanding of time.
Eve Bailey 56
For a great understanding of grammar, scoring 20/20 in her Grammar Spelling and Punctuation test.
Rhianna Tibbs 5B
For amazing 'moves’ and confidence representing year 5 in 'WW.L's Got Talent'
Caitlin Stevenson 5B
For a fabulous singing voice and amazing confidence representing year 5 in 'WWL's Got Talent’
Sam Britton 5QR
For thoughtful and positive contributions to Science lessons this week.

Erin Balls 5QR
For thoughtful and positive contributions to Science lessons this week.
Luke Hill 6
For consistently having an upbeat, cheerful attitude to everything we set out to do in 6J. A real positive asset
to the class.

Sienna Frederick 6J
For sharing lots of thoughtful ideas during a recent PSHE lesson. Tt showed that you were really thinking about
the topic we were discussing.
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Saturday 11th June
1pm-4pm

at Carrowbreck House,
7 Carrowbreck Road, Hellesdon, NR6é 5BJ

* ‘Royal’ stamp design ° Flag making
& printing * Crown making

* Paper plane flying * Clay tea sets
competition

Light refreshments will be available. No need to book.
Young people must be accompanied by an adult.
For more information please call 01603 430538
or email leisure@broadland.gov.uk




KEEP
CALM

PLAY
HOCKEY

NORWICH DRAGONS

Hockey Hockey Hockey!!!!!
Oi! Oi! Oi!
Come and have a go at hockey!

YearR, 1, 2, 3... Year 4 and 5...
Sunday 3 July Sunday 3 July
10am to 11:15am 11:30am to 1pm
Year6 and 7.... Girls in year 8, 9 and 10
Saturday 2 July Saturday 9 July
1pm to 2:30pm 2:30pm to 4pm

At the Dragons Den, near the Hewett School
Qualified coaches will run the session

£2 a session

Email youth@norwichdragonshc.co.uk

Call Nat on 07828 804518

;l,w;Hocketj




NORFOLK KORFBALL
SUMMER CAMP

Mon 8™ Tue 9t and Wed
10" August
Age
7-16 years old
Time and Location
10am-3pm, UEA
Sportspark, NR4 7T

Early Bird Cost
(Book by 30" June)
1 day for £15 or all 3 days for
£40

After 30*" June
1 day for £20 or all 3 days for
£50

Further Information

Camp includes free t-shirt and level 3 coaching. To secure a place or for
further details please contact Joe Skeet, Norfolk Korfball Chairman, via
josephskeet89@gmail.com or 07964299211.




